
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 14 of 2012 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/146/89  

9 April 2012 
 

 
Maintenance Works on Tigne - Valletta Fresh Water Pipeline 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners that maintenance works by 
divers will be carried out on the Tigne - Valletta Fresh Water Pipeline at the Tigne end.  The Diving 
Launch Kirby will be assisting the divers and will fly the International Code Flag “A” during diving 
operations. 
 
The works are expected to be carried out between Monday 16th April 2012 and Friday 27th April 
2012 weather permitting. 
 
Due to the above works the Ports and Yachting Directorate, directs that all vessels and craft 
manoeuvering into or out of Marsamxett Harbour near Tigne must proceed at very slow speed.  
Mariners are warned to give a wide berth of 150 metres centered on the following co-ordinates. 
 

Latitude (N)     Longitude (E) 
 

35º 54’.32     14º 30’.77 
 
 
 
Position is referred to WGS 84 Datum 
 
Chart Affected:     BA Chart 177  


